FC, contelle 4, 12

79 Richmond Road Montpelier Bristol BS6 5EP England

January 27th 1977

Dear Sisters, and production

We are exploring the possibility of doing a second WFH anthology, which would show the WFH Campaign in action and reflect where the Campaign has reached since the publication of "All Work and No Pay". In order to do this, we need a complete collection of the material the network has produced since June 1975. This should include

- leaflets and flyers

- speeches (transcripts, where available - otherwise please send copies of recordings)

- articles written by women in your group

- press coverage

In order to make sure the collection is complete, each group should take responsibility for sending all the material written by its members/published by and about the group. (Even if some of the material has been sent to England before, please assume we are starting from scratch since that's the only way to make sure we have everything in one anthology file.) Material should be sent to me at the address above before March 15th.

TAs far as transcription of speeches is concerned, once a preliminary selection had been made, groups would be asked to take responsibility for the transcription of speeches given at any of the functions their group had organised since this is the only way to spread the load which would otherwise fall on us in England.

We would also need visual material or all kinds - photographs, drawings, cartoons. One of the weaknesses of "All Work and No Pay" is its lack of illustrations, but the only way to ensure that if a second anthology is produced it will be well illustrated is for women in the network to send the visuals. Please send all drawings/cartoons your groups has (there should be no problem about sending copies of these, if only photocopies for the time being) and as many photographs as possible. Where there is a photograph in any or the leaflets/ flyers/campaign bulletins we will assume the group has the original and could supply it on request unless you specifically tell us otherwise. But many groups may also have other photographs of group events and of women in general (either mass actions of any size, or of women at work anywhere) which might be suitable for publication, and we would be glad at least to know what these are even if you can't supply copies immediately.

Look forward to hearing from you,

love and power

Suzie Fleming

London Wages for Housework Committee